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Dear Jeff Nkansah, 

DHCS has completed its review of CalViva Health Plan's 2023 SNC submission, 
which included the Landscape Analysis, contract agreements, and Exhibits 1-3 (when 
applicable). All deficiencies found during the review for subcontractor corrective action 
plans reported by the Plan have been closed by DHCS for the 2023 Reporting Year. 

Furthermore, the Plan has provided all necessary documents to DHCS to close out the 
following subcontractors and their CAPs issued for non-compliance with Network 
Adequacy: 

Exhibit 3.3 

Subcontractors which were not compliant with Time or Distance standards pursuant to 
Title 42 CFR § 438.68:  

• Fresno County
o Central Valley Medical Providers
o LaSalle Medical Associates
o Meritage Medical Network
o Sante Community Physicians

• Kings County
o Adventist Health Plan

• Madera County
o Central Valley Medical Providers
o LaSalle Medical Associates
o Meritage Medical Network

Subcontractors which were not compliant with Availability of Services pursuant to Title 
42 CFR § 438.206:  

• Timely Access
o Fresno County

 Central Valley Medical Providers
 Health Net Community Solutions, Inc.
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 LaSalle Medical Associates
 Meritage Medical Network
 Sante Community Physicians

o Kings County
 Adventist Health Plan
 Health Net Community Solutions, Inc.

o Madera County
 Central Valley Medical Providers
 Health Net Community Solutions, Inc.
 LaSalle Medical Associates
 Meritage Medical Network

This completes the Plan’s 2023 SNC submission. 

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact DHCS at 
MCQMDNAU@dhcs.ca.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Managed Care Quality and Monitoring Division 
Department of Health Care Services 


